PC110403-1-E27

May 12, 2004

Carla Pardee

LSAM Manager

AT&T

Dear Ms. Pardee:

This letter is in response to your May 6, 2004 escalation regarding PC110403-1ES, “Update Accuracy of the FAM Records”.
AT&T has requested that the Feature Availability Matrix (FAM) be updated weekly.  AT&T says the FAM has inaccurate USOCs and feature availability within NPA/NXXs that causes orders to be provisioned incorrectly. Because Qwest does not send rejects on orders with features that are not available in a switch, AT&T bills their customer for the feature until the customer calls to advise AT&T the feature was not provisioned. 

AT&T had originally escalated PC110403-1 on March 22, 2004. Qwest responded to this escalation, PC110403-1E25 on March 30, 2004. In its response, Qwest stated that funding had been approved for the request and that it was in the process of scheduling the work for completion. At the monthly CMP meeting on April 21, 2004, Qwest reiterated that it is moving ahead with scheduling the CR.

AT&T has now escalated PC110403-1ES on May 6, 2004 requesting that the CR be scheduled for implementation immediately.

Qwest Response to escalation:

Qwest understands the need for the FAM data to be updated and current, and has approached this request in two phases; the first phase is to immediately update the FAM so that the data is current and useful, and the second phase then to automate the process for weekly updates. Qwest has completed the first phase with the FAM data update being completed on May 6, 2004. The second phase development will continue thru May 2004, with the second phase automation targeted for completion by May 31, 2004. After completion of the second phase, the FAM file will automatically be updated on a weekly basis.

Sincerely,

Connie Winston

Qwest Information Technologies 

